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31 July 2013 

Australian Law Reform Commission
Copyright and the Digital economy Inquiry
Submission in response to the Discussion Paper: The Australian Association
 for the Teaching of English

The Australian Association for the Teaching of English (AATE) is the peak national professional association for English educators in Australia. The association was established and is supported by state and territory English teaching associations.  Together, we provide a national voice with local impact, strengthen professional connections and collaborate to influence the teaching of English in Australia.

AATE is committed to promoting the centrality of English within the curriculum, and enhancing English teaching and learning in Australia through leadership, advocacy for teachers, supporting teacher professional learning and standards, and disseminating publications and resources. AATE is also involved in partnerships with bodies such as the Australian Institute of Teaching and School Leadership, Education Services and the Asia Education Foundation to develop resources. 

From this perspective, the Association is particularly concerned about proposed changes to Part 6 -Statutory Licences and Part 13-Educational Use as changes in these areas directly affect the work of the Association in creating resources, and the work of English teachers in using and sharing resources in their classrooms.

The current Educational Statutory Licence system makes our job of providing high quality professional learning and resources easier as it allows delegates at state and national seminars and conferences to share resources in ways that enhance professional educational practice. As participants in the current system we also know that the people who create the educational content for our own publications receive some recompense for their expertise, time and effort. 

As a creator of resources by teachers for teachers, AATE therefore strongly opposes any change to the current system that affects the remuneration for the people who create high-quality and highly valued Australian educational resources.   

We understand a recommendation has been made to remove the current system and replace it with a combination of new arrangements, many of which are voluntary and will create both cost and time burdens for schools, individual teachers and for professional associations such as ourselves. The Association strongly opposes any change to the current system that will increase the burden for teachers and creates uncertainty about what resources teachers can and cannot share with colleagues and their students.

The overall impact of the proposed changes will be to adversely affect the work of our professional association.  AATE believes that the proposed changes will potentially reduce the ability of the Association to continue to produce and share high quality professional resources for use by teachers and teacher educators. 
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Karen Moni
AATE President
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